
To Geoff, Narromine Rotary Club and everyone involved with “RYCAGS” 2016. 

I cannot thank you enough for giving the week of life time. The opportunity 

that you have provided me doesn’t come around very often. The week you 

organised was excellent and provided me with much insight and knowledge 

and I would recommend it to any student in Years 9 and 10 who is looking to 

further their knowledge in agriculture. The presenters you organised were 

knowledgeable and helpful and the outings planned helped me understand 

how farmers can all run their farms differently. Through this experience I 

increased my knowledge about cropping and farming in general. This 

experience has definitely taught me that farming is not just about driving the 

tractor and checking the sheep, there is a lot more that goes on in the office 

than you might realise. 

When I first got to the “RYCAGS” I was worried that I wouldn’t know anyone, 

but as soon as I walked in the door I made friends, EVERYONE at the camp 

was really nice and we all shared similar interests.  I have made lifelong 

friends from this camp and by the end of the camp, nobody, including myself, 

wanted to leave. I really enjoyed the food that was offered at the camp and 

after dinner we played games which were a really great way to socialise with 

our new friends. Everyone was included in the games and everyone felt 

welcome. 

It was a great week with activities from 8 o’clock keeping us busy until 

5.30pm. The camp leaders were awesome, if you had anything that troubled 

you, you could talk to them easily as they were very approachable and made 

you feel welcome and cared for.  

Thanks Geoff, for organising such a great, fulfilled week. I thoroughly enjoyed 

every second of the camp. You have done a great job organising everything 

and I will be recommending this camp to any students at Tullamore Central 

School who show an interest in Agriculture .  

Yours sincerely, 

Samuel Horsburgh 

Tullamore  

“RYCAGS” 2016 

 


